# Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Association Newsletter

Issue 5

May 2001

### **Important Dates:**

Reg charity No. 304070

### Thursday 31st May 2001

# The Village Hall A.G.M.

At 8.00 pm (approx)

Come and see the future plans for the Village Hall site.

This meeting follows ......

# A Public Meeting on Spooner Row Pathways

At 7.00 pm

An update on Station Road Pathway.

#### Thursday 7th June 2001

# **Parliamentary and Local Elections**

From 7.00 am to 10.00 pm Don't forget to vote!

### Wednesday 20th June 2001

### Spooner Row Recreation Ground A.G.M.

At 7.00 pm

This will be the first A.G.M. for this group. Two village representatives are required to be elected annually. The current representatives are Sue Lambert and Yvonne Dicks.

All the above will be held at the Village Hall, Spooner Row. Everyone is welcome.

#### MIEMBERS NEEDED

Please help. We are looking for new committee members at the AGM or volunteers (people who are willing to help with their expertise and skills without being a committee member). The village hall needs your active support to remain open and continue to be a local asset.

*ᡎ*ᢦᠬ᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙᠙

### **Easter Fayre Update**

The Easter Fayre held 7th April raised £183 towards village hall funds. Wymondham mayor, Joe Mooney, was on hand to present prizes to all the winners; "Best decorated egg competition": Marcus Day and Joshua Ross (children's category) and Karen Dunn (adult category). "Easter egg squares": Linda Goddard and Christine James. "Bowling game": James Ross. "Find

the bunny's warren": Ann Barnley. Raffle winners: Ann Barnley, Mary Bunn, Wendy Callow, Karen Dunn, Peter Frampton, M Green, Olive Hawtin and Alison Peters.

#### ??????????????????Quiz Night Update?????????????????????????

A good time was had by all at the quiz night held on 7th April. Congratulations to Norfolk 'n' Good the winning team, £52.80 was raised. Requests have been made to hold another one, this will probably take place later in the year.

*ૹઌ*ઌ૾ઌઌઌ૽૽ઌઌ૽ઌઌ૽ઌઌઌઌઌઌઌઌઌઌઌ

### Community Award

Sue Gould of the Phoenix Line Dancers Club has won a community award organised by the Diss Mercury and Wymondham & Attleborough Mercury. Sue has raised thousands of pounds for a string of good causes such as the Regional Society for Throat Cancer. Sue organises the Tuesday evening line dancing at the village hall which has now been running for over a year and the Wednesday evening line dancing held at the Ex-Servicemen's Club in Wymondham.

*ၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹၹ* 

#### Job Vacancy

Our Caretaker will be leaving us in September and we are seeking a replacement. The position will include looking after the hall and taking bookings. It involves working about 4 hours per week. If you are interested, contact the secretary on 602768.

For information on any topic in this Newsletter contact:

Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Association.

C/o The Secretary

Alison Peters

Opus House

**Bunwell Road** 

Wymondham Norfolk

Tel: 01953 602768.

Printed and Published by Spooner Row, Suton & Wattlefield Village Hall Association.